Miss Elizabeth Gordon, who was for some time Head Nurse of the Emergency Branch of the Toronto General Hospital, has been appointed Lady Superintendent of the Kingston General Hospital.

- Dr. P. H. Spohn, for some years Physician to the Reformatory for Boys at Penetanguishene, Ont., has been appointed Superintendent of the Asylum for the Insane which recently took the place of the reformatory.
- Dr. J. P. Mitchell, Assistant Physician at the Toronto Asylum, has been appointed Assistant Physician at the Brockville Asylum, in place of Dr. R. W. Bruce Smith, recently appointed Inspector of Prisons and Charities.
- Dr. W. H. B. Aikins returned to Toronto after visiting Cincinnati and St. Louis, October 19th. He attended a meeting of the Mississippi Valley Medical Association at Cincinnati, and joined in a reunion of a number of medical friends from different portions of the United States who visited Italy together in 1883, after having spent a winter session at the General Hospital in Vienna.

Obituary.

Comment and the comment of the comme

ALBERT E. MALLORY, M.D.

Dr. Mallory, Registrar of East Northumberland, died at his home in Colborne, after an illness of three or four days from appendicitis. He graduated from McGill University in 1872. After a time he practised in Warkworth. He was a prominent Liberal in politics, and represented East Northumberland in the Dominion Parliament for a short time. He was appointed Registrar in 1889.